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The Automotive Dialogue (AD) was established in 1998 as part of the Early Voluntary Sectoral Liberalization (EVSL) process to act as a forum for private sector automotive industry representatives and appropriate government officials who are involved in developing trade and trade-related regulatory policy within APEC member economies to discuss a broad range of issues that affect auto trade in accordance with the Ministerial mandate.
Based on these discussions, the AD will develop recommendations to facilitate trade in the automotive sector and enhance the competitiveness and sustainable development of the industry in the region. Some APEC Member Economies may choose to move more quickly than others in terms of implementing recommendations as is consistent with APEC’s flexible, voluntary and consensus oriented approach to trade facilitation and economic and technical cooperation.
Following the PNG host year theme of Harnessing Inclusive Opportunities, Embracing the Digital Future the AD will continue to focus on EV charging and minimum battery specification.  In addition, the AD will also focus on connected vehicles, future mobility and autonomous vehicle technologies, with a view to reducing regulatory divergences and avoiding the adoption of unique standards or regulations.
Proposed Actions 2018- 2019
1. APEC AD Meeting 
The AD is held biannually, when possible. The first meeting is scheduled to be held at the APEC Secretariat, following Item 4.2.4 of the AD Terms of Reference (TOR).
1st Meeting: June 7th and 8th June: APEC Secretariat, Singapore
2nd Meeting: Date and location TBD
AD meetings will focus on the broad topics of Market Access, Harmonization of Standards and Regulations, Trade/Business Facilitation, Capacity Building, and New Technology.  As part of New Technology, the AD will continue to focus on EV charging and minimum battery specification.  In addition, the AD will also focus on connected vehicles, future mobility and autonomous vehicle technologies.
2. Workshop
The AD is currently working on follow-up activities resulting from the APEC Roadmap for Electric Vehicles.  The USG will take the lead in applying for APEC funds to provide a follow-up workshop to the APEC Roadmap for Electric Vehicles.  This workshop will pick up where the last workshop left off and pursue technical coordination to support harmonized standards and regulatory approaches in the region for both electric vehicles and other new vehicle technologies.  Additional issues might also include heavy EV charging and minimum battery specification; however, work should not be limited to EVs, and should also include connected vehicles, future mobility and autonomous vehicle technologies, with a view to reducing regulatory divergences and avoiding the adoption of unique standards or regulations. Future workshops and discussions can address emergency response, recycling, interoperability, cybersecurity, personal data, and 2- and 3-wheeled vehicle related standards. /end/
